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We've come a long way in one year. We've preserved some history, we've learned about how to preserve even more, and we've made some history of our own.

We have made great strides in having community organizations participate in GCAM.  So much of our history evolves from our organizations, no matter how large or small, past or present. Now we are encouraging organizations to become even more involved. We would like to introduce your organization to a new way of "joining in history making" in our community…the GCAM way!! This year we are offering Organizational Memberships. Our meetings are and have always been open to the public. Only members are allowed to vote however.  This membership would allow an organization to join GCAM and be represented at our meetings by anyone who is an organizational member AND a representative of the organization will have a vote privilege. That is a single vote, which would represent the organization. It is very simple--come, listen, talk, vote. You would also be put on our mailing list and would receive our newsletter. You would be aware of exhibits and plans before they 'hit the streets.' There will be other things, which come up during the year, but for now it's just a great way to support both organizations and have a voice in how our history is perpetuated at the same time. The cost of this annual Organizational Membership is only $50 (prorated quarterly).

We are also happy to announce that we now have a Sustaining Membership.  This is a special category in which an individual sets up monthly payments of at least $25 each, or at least $300 a year—the payment arrangement varies.  These members earn a place on our web page and their membership remains current until the end of the quarter in which monthly payments/donations discontinue, at which time it will convert to a standard membership.

Currently we have one sustaining member, Brandon Wolf, who has automatic payments sent monthly through his job at Chase. Chase also has a matching funds program so it’s a double gift each month. Thank you for your extra special support, Brandon.

Everyone is important and we don’t want to forget the mention of our Individual Membership. The dues are $25/year (prorated quarterly).

Anyone unable to pay dues in a single payment may be eligible for a payment plan of $5/month for 5 consecutive months. This may be arranged by speaking confidentially to the treasurer, Jim Carper.

What we did in our first year?

Our initial exhibit in June 2000, "Gulf Coast Pride Through the Ages," which included a time line of "pride-ful" events of our community from before Town Meeting I through today, was a great success.  

We participated in Pride Week 2000 with an event, which was the above-mentioned "Gulf Coast Pride Through the Ages"--wine and cheese preview and grand opening weekend. We also participated as the last walking unit in the history making 2000 Pride Parade.

We joined other organizations at EMPOWER 2000 with a 6-wall exhibit! It was quite an undertaking but we were a smash hit!

We opened our second exhibit on Veteran's Day, November 11, 2000. This is the "Scouts, Sports and Military" exhibit and includes such things as a cub scout's wrist watch, a full military uniform (on loan from a community member who looks just as dignified wearing sequins and feathers), and a rare framed poster from the Gay Olympics (see photo above). You can get another peek at this exhibit, as it is our current exhibit, if you go to the web address shown below:    http:// community.webtv.net/peterpansy/gcamsalutes
This exhibit will be closing on Sunday, April 29th  in order for us to make preparations for other things, mentioned here later.

What are we doing our second year

Our first participation at LUEY weekend was a blast! We served “Mimosas with a Kick” during the closing show at Rich’s on Sunday afternoon…complete with silver tray service around the bar.

We are planning to open our third exhibit on Thursday, June 14, 2001, following the pending move early in May.  This exhibit will be “On Stage—Past to Present” which coincides with our Pride Event.  We will have a variety of costumes and costume pieces from various organizations and individuals on display as a reminder of how things are so different today…giving younger folks a little insight to the past stage presentations and older ones a peek at the new wave of entertainment. This exhibit will also be the first in our NEW LOCATION!

To anyone who might have all or part of a costume, preferably with pictures to accompany it: please contact me about the possibility of donating or loaning it to GCAM for this exhibit.  You can call between 9am and 9pm, 713 227-5973 or email me:  info@gcam.org . Thanks, Judy.

We are planning a real blow out Pride Week event this year… a Time Capsule! Our objective is to get a variety of views from a very diverse group and to collect various things from the community today, have them put in a time capsule and sealed on the 2nd anniversary of GCAM (at EMPOWER in October). This is to be opened in the year 2026--25 years from now! We will start collecting things at our Pride Event, planned for Thursday, June 14, 2001 at 7pm. This event will take place at our new permanent location: 1609 W. Main #4, Houston, Texas. [NOTE: only the physical address is changing; the post office is still the mailing address.]

We are going to be in the Pride Parade again this year also.  We have actually signed on with a pick up truck rather than a walking group.  Plans and work sessions are in progress right now. Anyone interested in helping out, give a call and let’s set something up when it’s convenient for as many as possible to get together.

To keep on moving forward…

The biggest and most exciting news for GCAM so far this year is the announcement that we have found a place, in the Montrose, to move!  We will be preparing for that move in about a month and are planning to have our Pride Event and possibly new exhibit at the new location in keeping with what seems to be becoming tradition with GCAM: change is imminent so do it at the same time each year!! Our new physical address is 1609 W Main, # 4 —near the corner of W. Main and Mandell, right next door to Café Artiste The mailing address and phone remain the same. We will NOT receive mail at the new physical address.

Besides the museum aspect of GCAM, our other primary focus is an historical archive of various types of memorabilia. We are gathering personal and organizational information for this purpose. We have nearly complete sets of RITA! and OutSmart. We have just recently been working with the staff of the Houston Voice and Eclipse in putting together an almost complete set for GCAM.  We have many TWTs (donated by various individuals) and are negotiating for a set of those magazines. The Voice staff is assisting with that endeavor as well.  We also have many publications from various places throughout the US. We regularly receive newsletters from many groups in the gulf coast area. We would be interested in any articles/newsletters your organization or members may want to donate/loan. It can be as simple as adding us to your mailing list.

Many books (from history, research, and biography to non-fiction, fiction and erotic) have been donated for our archive/library section. Some are even signed by author and dedicated to GCAM. These will be useful for study and research.  We also have video and audiotapes of various programs and events. These can be listened to or seen at the museum by appointment.

Our long-term goal is to offer space to organizations to present their own history. When allowing space for your organization--how would you present your history for a visible presentation? (examples: a time line, your humble beginnings, founders, purpose, historical dates, accomplishments, pictures, trophies, media coverage, newsletters and other memorabilia)  Already we have on hand the Houston Area Bears trophy case on permanent loan and the Lady Victoria Lust trophy case donated by Don Gill [Productions] and Bob Bouton. We are in negotiations to receive the Colt 45's overflow trophy case as a permanent loan. These are beautiful visual ways of showing the community YOUR history.

We are available to come and talk to your organization and perhaps answer any questions you may have about GCAM and how to loan, either temporarily or permanently, donate, bequeath personal or organizational items to GCAM. Remember, one single piece of paper thrown away is an historical loss….

For more information, email us at info@gcam.org  See our web page at http://www.gcam.org  or contact us by phone at 713 227-5973. Join our list-serv by going to  http://www.egroups.com/subscribe/gcam  --this is a list which serves those interested in the GCAM with the information on what we're doing and when we're doing it. All are welcome to join it.
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